December 8th, 2021

Chief Todd Frederick
Princeton Police Department
30521% Ave S

Princeton, MN 55371

Dear Chief Frederick,

I would like to inform you that I intend to resign from my position as Drug Task Force Detective/Police
Officer with the City of Princeton, MN, Police Department. I accepted an outside employment offer and
this intention to resign is pending completion of a hiring process with an outside law enforcement
agency. My last day with the City of Princeton will be Friday, December 31st, 2021.

Thank you for the professional and personal development you have assisted me with over the last
Fourteen years. This was a challenging decision. I consider everyone I have met here to be friends of
mine, and I will miss you all. 1 have enjoyed the support and opportunities that have been found at
The Princeton Police Department. I have enjoyed my term with this department very much.

If I can be of any assistance during this transition, please let me know. [ would be glad to help
however I can. .

Please keep in touch. I can be reached via emal! at alex.dehn@hotmail.com.

Sincerely,

Detective Alex M. Dehn #5211

Princeton Police Department




